DR KΆROLY BΆRD - IN MEMORIAM


________________________________________________________________________________

The Presidential Council of AIDA meet in London on 12 September 2012 in very sad circumstances.  Two days before, on 10 September, Dr Karoly Bard passed away.

We convey to his family and friends in Hungary and beyond, within the insurance industry, government and the legal profession, our most sincere sympathies and sadness, whilst at the same time reflecting on a most enthusiastic, generous and happy life.

Within AIDA, Karoly was a giant.  For many of us, he was the significant insurance lawyer in Hungary for a long time.  We remember his passion and presence for the World Congress in Budapest in 1986.  Everything was done to ensure a remarkably successful World Congress.  But beyond that, and this was so much Karoly, it was happy and friendly and uniquely welcoming.  Many of us have eternal memories of the welcoming smile every time we met.

A true mark of the high regard with which he was held within the AIDA family was the instant and heartfelt messages sent from all over the world to his friend, Ferenc Kiss, who advised us of Karoly's death.  Each of those messages speaks for itself, but there is a common theme - of a man who was highly regarded, warmly appreciated, generous in personal and professional relationships, and uniquely welcoming in his style.

He made great contributions to the work of the Presidential Council and many Working Parties.  He inspired, drove and ensured the success of the AIDA Medal.

The Working Party on Supervision of Insurance was again something of him; a keenness to help the countries of Eastern Europe in particular, in having access to knowledge and expertise to equip them for having a successful and viable insurance industry in emerging democracies.

In Hungary, as acknowledged by the AIDA Hungarian Chapter, he had a key role in forming the public law environment and institutional system for the domestic insurance industry.  In fact, he was the first Chairman of the State Insurance Supervisory Authority.  His dynamic involvement was instrumental in the establishment of a free domestic insurance market in Hungary, as well as in the establishment of postgraduate insurance legal training in Hungary.

The AIDA Budapest Colloquium will meet for the 12th time this year in late November.  For the first time it will meet without the presence of the man who inspired it, and hosted it from inception.  However, I am sure that Karoly will be in the mind of everyone at that time.
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